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NOTICE TO THE COMMUNITY –December 22, 2022 

Further information regarding video hearings can be found in Information Bulletin No. 8.

The Pay Equity Hearings Tribunal will continue holding all hearings and pre-hearing conferences by video 
as the default method.  The Tribunal’s experience with holding hearings in this manner, established 
during the COVID-19 pandemic, has been that it is a more efficient and successful method, satisfactory to 
the parties appearing before it and that it is consistent with the Tribunal’s commitment to a hearing 
process that is fair and accessible.   

The Tribunal will consider requests for an in-person hearing on a case-by-case basis. Parties seeking an in-
person hearing will be required to establish that an in-person hearing is required to ensure procedural 
fairness in the circumstances of the particular case.

Delivery by E-mail

Further to the PEHT’s Notice to Community dated March 26, 2020, parties may continue to deliver 
applications by e-mail.  However, in the certificate of delivery, a party relying upon delivery by email must 
confirm to the PEHT that the email used for delivery is one which can be relied upon for effective notice 
to the responding party and/or other affected party, by declaring that the parties have corresponded via 
the email address used for delivery
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